
Wednesday 13th May 2020 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers and Students 

 

I hope this finds you and your loved ones well? 

 

Following the Government update on the lockdown 

procedures last Sunday, it appears our current life 

‘at school’ and home with regards to the 

continuation of learning is unlikely to change 

significantly in the near future.  We will of course 

work to continue to provide the best support for 

learning and care during our current situation.  In 

case you missed the letter from the STAR MAT CEO 

(Mr SIbley) on Monday, I have included it in this 

update. 

 

The graphic to the right is a draft design for our new 

school Vision and Values poster which we will be 

putting up soon.  The STAR MAT has also recently 

appointed a new Estates Manager who should be 

able to help us with some much needed building 

condition updates in the near future. 

 

Some of the following items ask for your feedback; thank you in advance for your assistance. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

 

Mr A. Parkinson 

Headteacher 

  



Remote learning  

 

Thank you for your responses to the parent survey about the remote learning provision we are 

providing for your children which closed today. The survey closed today and we are now reviewing 

your responses such that we can refine and improve the remote learning provision. We will publish 

the survey outcomes and responses to key points shortly. 

 

In the meantime can I remind you that you can view a summary of the work your child should be 

completing, if able, on our dedicated remote learning website CLICK HERE 

 

Click through the pages to see what your child has been set in each subject for the next fortnight along 

with links to enrichment opportunities, wellbeing resources etc. 

 

Mr Wren  

 
We have taken feedback from students and parents over the last few weeks regarding access to 

YouTube.  We are aware that the platform has countless video resources which would be useful to 

students whilst we are supporting learning at a distance. Unfortunately, we are also aware that there 

is inappropriate content available on YouTube, and our safeguarding responsibility means we need to 

be extremely vigilant. 
 

The school continues to explore ways in which we can facilitate access to useful resources on YouTube, 

whilst ensuring we meet our responsibilities to the students who would be viewing this material. 
 

You may already be aware that as both a multi academy trust and a school we subscribe  to G-Suite for 

Education.  This gives us access to Google Classroom and a range of other hugely valuable online 

learning applications. As part of this package we are now able to ‘approve’ specific YouTube resources, 

which would then be made accessible to our students when logged in using their ‘tgs.starmat.uk’ 

email account.  

 
We intend to implement this feature from Monday 18th May 2020, from which date ‘approved’ 

YouTube clips will be available to students in Year 12 only. 
 

We hope to launch this feature for Years 9 & 10 at a later date.  More details to follow. 
 

In line with our G-Suite Education contract terms and conditions, we need to seek parental consent for 

students under the age of 18 in order to provide this service. We would therefore urge parents of Year 

12 to contact us before Friday 15th May 2020 with any concerns about launching this facility. 

 

Please direct any questions or concerns to commsteam@tgs.starmat.uk 

 

https://sites.google.com/tgs.starmat.uk/remotelearningtgs/home


 

 

 

Staffing Update  

 

The following members of staff will be joining TGS in September 2020. 

 

Name Position 

Andrew Allman Assistant Curriculum Team Leader (Life Skills) 

Charlotte Furze Science Teacher 

Ria Hennessy Mathematics Teacher 

Emma Hitchon Drama Teacher 

Connor Spence German Teacher & Cover Supervisor 

Riain Vernon Deputy Headteacher 

Rebecca Yellow Chemistry Teacher 

 

Head Students 

 

Following a very stringent application process involving a written statement, supporting references 

and two on-line interviews, the second including the Chair of Governors, we are delighted to inform 

you that the following Year 12 students have been selected for the post of Head Student for 2020/21: 

 

Freya McCleary and Sam Walker 

 

We also need to thank Connor and Esther, our current Head Students, plus all of the student 

leadership team from 2019/20 for their excellent work.  Ms Knapton. 

 

Developing the effectiveness of our care and guidance for all students 

 

I wrote to all students and parents on 20th April 2020 explaining the amendments we have made to 

our pastoral structures in school which were guided by our four core staff values: 

 

 

Students considered first  
All of our decisions should put the needs of students first.   

All students will be known well, included, valued and heard. 

 

High expectations - no 

limitations 

We do not prejudice potential by preconceptions about individuals or  

groups of students. 

The right curriculum 

experience for each 

student 

 

We respond to the aspirations and needs of individual students with a  

broad and balanced curriculum and diverse co-curricular offer. 



The best support for each 

student 

Students are individuals with their own needs and requirements; our  

care and pastoral support systems need to reflect this. 

 

We have also been considering whether the current internal school day timings offer us the optimum 

opportunity to provide the best care and guidance for all of our students.  All the school staff have 

recently been exploring slightly different ways to adjust our internal school timings.  Before I explain 

any further, it is important to note that for 2020/21: 

 

● The start/end times of the school day will not change 
● Lunchtime will remain at 50 minutes 
● Lessons will remain as 1 hour units (as now, some may be ‘double’ lessons of 2 x 1 hour) 
● Form (what we used to call VT) will remain as a 25 minute period 
● Break will remain as a 20 minute period 

 
Key considerations are: 
 

● Do students get the very best entitlement during form time? 
● Does the school day allow for a sensible and sustainable ‘work flow’ for students? 
● Some students may make poor food choices at both break and lunchtime, especially 

breaktime (although we recognise that the quality of the offer in the canteen needs to 
improve and we are working on this as well at the moment) 

● Are we providing the best opportunity to eat, and quality of food on offer for all students,  
especially for those who are eligible for free school meals? 

● There is only one hour between break time and lunchtime currently 
● Some students tend to ‘fill up’ at break time and then do not eat appropriately during the 

lunchtime 
 
Staff have also discounted the option of ‘split’ lunchtimes i.e. KS3 having a different lunchtime than 
KS4/5, due to the negative impact this would have on co-curricular opportunities for students. 
 
Having explored numerous options, the two the staff consider as the most effective are detailed 
below.   
 
May I ask for your thoughts on these options via an on-line survey?   
 
Please could you speak together as a family and enter your response by Monday 18th May 2020 at 
the latest.  You may choose to make one survey response as a family, or one from the parents and 
another from your son/daughter (this will require 2 email addresses). 



 
 

Survey Link   
 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/VFNZ9HC 

 

 
  

  

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/VFNZ9HC


THE TGS LOCKDOWN KITCHEN 

 

And finally, thank you to Ms Hercberg (Curriculum Team Leader for Food, Nutrition & Care) for 

organising a staff lockdown kitchen competition. 

 

 































 
Regards, 

 

Mr A. Parkinson 

Headteacher 

 

 



11 May 2020  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Re: Government Announcement 10th May  

I hope you are safe and well?  

As I said in my letter of 1st May, there has been considerable speculation over the last week,, 

especially in the media, about changes to lockdown and what this will mean for schools re-opening.  

Following yesterday’s announcements, we now know that should certain national criteria be met, 

we may now be working towards a return to school for specific groups of primary aged pupils to 

commence after the half-term holiday period.  

Whilst we have been working and risk assessing towards this for quite some time, there are still a 

significant number of unknowns which remain to be processed/communicated by the Department 

for Education before we as a Trust can help your child’s school form a return plan.  

I am writing to you today with one vital message and that is please be patient, it is vital that we 

get this right. It will be several days until we are able to communicate a plan to you and we 

must focus on that planning.  

As a consequence I would be grateful if you could refrain from sending in enquiries to your 

child’s school until we write out again with some detail – we would aim to answer most of your 

queries in that correspondence. Many thanks for your assistance with this.  

Free school meals update  

I am sure you may have seen reports in the press about the national Free School Meal Voucher 

scheme and the difficulties it has been experiencing. As a Trust we felt we had to move to this 

scheme which is directly financed by the Department for Education.  

Our experience, however, has been so poor and our need to get this right so strongly felt, that we 

have reverted to the scheme we previously and successfully used. This has the full financial backing 

of our Trust Board. We have written to our Local MP about the scheme and received a supportive 

reply. Apologies to those parents inconvenienced by the change.  

We continue to be very grateful for all the efforts of our staff and for the continued wonderful 

support we have had from parents and carers.  

Wishing you and your families all the very best.  

Yours faithfully,  

Martyn Sibley  

Chief Education Officer  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

End of document 


